





February 28, 2025

Mr. Jacob Faulise, E.I.T. **Boundaries LLC** 179 Pachaug River Drive P.O. Box 184 Griswold, CT 06351

Dear Mr. Faulise:

Subject: Cricket's Corner 1645 / Route 85

Town of Montville

The Department of Transportation (Department) has reviewed your latest plans for the above-noted subject received February 10, 2025, entitled, "Cricket's Corner" dated February 2025. Your submittal/application to work within the State right of way or perform work that may affect State property is denied based on the following comments:

- 1. Proof of Town approval must be submitted prior to the issuance of an encroachment permit.
- 2. Provide 50' of DYCL on site drive on plan set.
- 3. Revise detail sheet to show 30-inch stop sign and breakaway sign support.
- 4. Show on plan set that the utility connection will come directly off the back of pole onto private property.

When you resubmit, please provide two sets of plans, 40 scale or larger, reflecting the above-noted comments. Please note that any resubmission may generate additional comments and concerns and in no way guarantees the issuance of an encroachment permit. An encroachment permit must be obtained prior to performing any work within or affecting the highway right of way. If you have any questions in regard to this matter, please contact Mr. Gary Brigham of this office at (860) 823-3114, or by email at Gary.Brigham@ct.gov.

Daniel P. McBride

Special Services Section Manager Bureau of Highway Operations

cc: Montville Planning and Zoning